
July 16, 2018 

WMRC Meeting minutes 
Weeks Memorial Library 
 
In Attendence (8): Vicki Herzog, Val Pederson, Casey McMann, Shirley Smith, Ramona Chessman, Dave Chessman, Rylee 
Hill, Peggy Desautels 
 
The meeting was called to order by Val Pederson. 
 
The Secretary’s report from 6/18 was ready by Casey. A motion to accept the report as being read was made by Vicki, 2nd 
by Val, zero opposed. 
 
The Treasurer’s report from 6/18-7/16 was read by Vicki. A motion to accept the report as being read was made by 
Ramona, 2nd by Val, zero opposed. 
 
Vicki reported that the Medical insurance from GMS that was voted on in June for working members and volunteers was 
$187.00 
 
There was discussion about the June show. Members present had some concerns about the judge asking leadliners to 
dismount in ring and throw stirrup irons up over the horse. Discussion was made that no one like having to dismount in 
the ring as we are not a 4H show. The didn’t like all the patterns it made the day too long. The expenses from the June 
show were $1673.33, the income was $1960, total profit of $286.67.  
 
The bleachers were not out for the 1st show, the bathrooms were not working. 
 
Again that the July show judge asked for patterns in both eq and performance and the day was just too long. We will ask 
the fair judge to NOT have patterns as the day went too long. 
 
There was not a profit/loss statement from the July show yet. 
 
New business: 
 
Discussion was made that the club should buy their own walkie talkies. Casey looked up on Amazon, there was a 4 pack 
of Arcshell walkie talkies that are rechargeable and come with ear/head sets. Shirley made a motion to spend up to $50 
on walkie talkies, 2nd by Peg, zero opposed. 
 
Peg gave a number for the banner store in Groveton, will be in contact, would like to have new banner for the fair show. 
 
August benefit show for Tyson Poulton. 50/50 raffle, Peg made the motion to hold a 50/50 raffle, 2nd by Vicki, zero 
opposed. Shirley will sell tickets. 
 
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Shirley, 2nd by Peg, zero opposed. 
 
There will not be a meeting in August (previously voted on) the next meeting will be 9/17. 
 
 
-minutes taken by Casey McMann 


